THE CHESTER DIOCESAN GUILD OF CHURCH BELL-RINGERS

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held at 

The Village Hall, St Mary, Acton

on

Saturday 13th September 2003

1.
Master’s Opening Remarks   Peter considered that his extra year in Office was an honour and a privilege to be added to both the overseeing of the Millenium and the Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations.  He was pleased to report that the Guild membership is holding up well and that the Guild is active.  Peter went on to say that it is a great shame that many Ringers do not feel that they can come to the functions and join in the camaraderie.


For the future  -  another Ringing Tour ‘Open Day’ at Christmas.  The Guild are sponsoring the Ringing World Calendar for 2006, and we have invited the Central Council to hold their Annual General Meeting in the Chester Guild in 2012AD.  This latter event will celebrate the Guild’s 125th Anniversary and will also be Queen Elizabeth’s Diamond Jubilee.


But more important than any of these is our Ringer’s commitment to ring regularly, week after week, for Sunday Services.

2.
Apologies for Absence were received on behalf of Ian Taylor, Dennis Mottershead, Steven Hughes, Tom Smith, John Birks, Brian Heys, Frank Osbaldiston, The Roberts Family, Chris Eden, Matthew Dyson, John Gibb, and Mike Orme.

3.
Remembering  Departed Members  The Meeting paid their respects to Ken Lewis of Dunham Massey, Ken Hignett of Witton, Donald Peers of Bromborough, Geoffrey Brittan of Wilmslow, and Julia Edge of Congleton.


The Master said, and the Meeting agreed, that it would be remiss not to record that our own Ken Lewis was in fact C Kenneth Lewis Esq. MBE, Honorary Vice President of the Chester Guild.

4.
The Minutes of the Last Meeting  The minutes of the last Meeting were circulated to the Towers by the Branch Secretaries and were approved as a true record by the Meeting.

5.
Matters arising from the Minutes     None.

6.
Annual Report for 2202/3   John Birks was not able to attend the Meeting but Peter wished to thank him for his excellent job.  Other Guilds at Central Council are now copying Chester’s format.  Peter also thanked the proof readers of the Report.  Peter also reported to the Meeting that we have not yet found a successor to John.   There were no questions on the Report.

7.
Treasurer’s Report  This is included in the Annual Report.


The Treasurer reported that the Guild is in a healthy state but we have a lot of future commitments, mainly in the area of bell restoration.


The accounts were adopted by the Meeting.

8.
Transfer of Money  The Treasurer recommended that we transfer £500.00 from the General Fund to the Bell Restoration Fund.  This was approved by the Meeting.

9.
Subscriptions for 2004  The Treasurer proposed that the annual subscription remain unchanged for 2004.  This was approved by the Meeting. 

10.
Guild Programme for 2004    

i. 27th December 2003 -  Open Day



      ii   12th June 2004          -  8-Bell Competition,  South Branch



      iii  10th July 2004           -  6-Bell Competition,  East Branch



      iv  11th September 2004 -  Guild Festival and AGM


Stefan Zientek asked if the programme could not be stretched out to Spring and Autumn; away from the holidays and weddings.  The Master noted that these dates take advantage of the warm summer evenings.  Generally, the Meeting was satisfied to continue along present lines. 

11.
Election of Officers   The Secretary has not received any nominations for any of the Posts.   A Special Committee Meeting was held immediately prior to this AGM and elected Nick Thomson as Master for the next 12 months.  Peter Wilkinson agreed to take on Nick’s mantle as Press Officer for the next 12 months.


All other Officers, except Report Secretary, were re-elected.


It was suggested that maybe the Guild Rules should be changed to include a Deputy Master as Master-in-Waiting.


Peter Humphreys will introduce David Hocker to the next Committee Meeting as a prospective Report Secretary.


Nick Thomson then took the Chair and made a short appeal to Members to search their Branches, and their own hearts, to find a candidate for next year’s Master.

12.
Any Other Business

i. Sally McKecknie announced her Young Persons’ Ring at the Cathedral next Sunday.

ii.   Mastership   -  Ryder Dynes suggested that Mastership rotate around       the Branches.

iii
The Webmaster spoke about the Guild Talking News Group and encouraged people to join in. 

13.
Vote of Thanks   The Master thanked the Officers of the Guild and the Members who attended this Meeting.  He thanked the Vicar, the Tower’s Ringers, the Organist and all the people involved in the tea; and a special thanks to Peter for his involvement as Master.                                                                                

